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Burton Children's Sports Committee

Sports Day
Monday 26 May

on the Recreation Ground behind the Royal

Float theme: Favourite Books

Burton-in-Kendal
Art & Craft Society

10th Annual Exhibition

Saturday 31 May
& Sunday 1 June

10am - 4pm
Burton Memorial Hall

Paula Firth

Art entry forms

01 524 781 984

Kath Hayhurst

Craft entry forms

01 524 781 61 3

Free
Admission!

Light
Refreshments

on sale!
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Dear BN,

Motorist Kill joys?

With regard to the complaint to the
police of children playing on the road in
St James's Drive. When my family l ived
there, my son spent a lot of his time
playing football or rol ler-blade hockey in
the road.

Cul-de-sacs are designed for the use of
the residents, as pleasant places to
l ive, with no through traffic. I suspect
the complainant was more bothered by
the noise rather than the safety of the
children.

When did common sense cease to
prevail in this country? The police are
there to prevent and correct infractions
of criminal law, not to support ki l l joys.

There is also a large 'Children at Play'
sign at the entrance to the road to warn
drivers.

Paul Rogers
Hollowrayne, Burton

Readers'

LETTERS

Please would readers note that letters &
articles must include a valid name &
address. This can be with­held from
publication on request. We will not publish
any anonymous letters, or material which, in
the opinion of the Editorial Committee, is of
an offensive or defamatory nature. BN
reserves the right to edit letters & articles in
the interests of magazine space.

BURTON NEWS
Please send us your letters ­ articles ­ events

news ­ stories ­ recipes etc for publication

Drop them into The Newsagents, Main Street, Burton
or send by e­mail to editor@burtonnews.org.uk

NEXT MEETING 7.30pm
Tuesday 20 May in BMH

Members of the public are welcome to attend

LAST DATE FOR COPY
20 May for the June issue

Burton News Information

Joint Editors:

Anne Nichols & Barry Morgan

Treasurer:

Charis Twist

Distribution Manager:

Hazel Parker

Webmistress:

Mary Bull imore

Editorial Minutes Secretary:

Jon Taylor

Editorial Committee Members:

Joan Barkley

Anne Craig

David Craig

Judith Ell is

Burton News is published monthly between

February and December (11 issues p.a.) and

distributed by a team of 24 volunteers.

Website: www.burtonnews.org.uk

Email: editor@burtonnews.org.uk

Tel: 01 524 781 306
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THANKS!Dear BN,

BMH Car Park Changes

As you wil l have noticed (hopeful ly)
parking at the Memorial Hall has
changed and I 'm already getting a few
moans and groans. I recognise people
used to driving in through the north
gateway may not be looking out for new
signs.

I would remind you the new layout is to
try to improve safety, especial ly safety
for our children, and not for the
convenience of individuals. I f after
consideration it is felt that the clutter of
more signs are needed so be it.

I would ask you all to be patient and
give the scheme time to bed in.

George Isherwood,
Burton Parish Council

Morgan-Nichols

Barry Morgan and Anne Nichols would
l ike to say a huge thank you to
everyone who sent cards and
messages on the occasion of their
recent marriage (Tuesday 1 Apri l). We
have been overwhelmed by your
kindness and good wishes.

Thank you also to our dear friends
Helen Pateman for taking photographs
on the day, and Lynn Robbins (Deputy
Registrar at Kendal), who officiated at
the ceremony, and who both helped to
make our special day even more
memorable.

A final and heartfelt thank you to
Fenella and Tony at Macmil lan Clare
Goldsmiths who, despite it being such
short notice, pul led out al l the stops and
created a beautiful pair of matched
wedding rings for us.

Anne & Barry Morgan

Left: North end exit of Memorial Hall car park,
showing NO ENTRY lettering.
Photo © Barry Morgan 2014
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A casual vacancy?
The April 1 7th meeting brought several
apologies for absence, and one
resignation as Ian Hunt resigned to set
up the intriguing prospect of a "casual
vacancy." Thoughts of J.K. Rowling’s
recent book with that title came to mind
but although a member of the public
said that an election could be held if 1 0
members of the community requested
it, council lors looked on with disbelief
that there might be 1 0 people interested
enough to go this far. I f you are
interested in fi l l ing this casual vacancy,
more information can be found on the
Parish Council Notice Board [at the
Memorial Hall ] and at the local shop,
but act fast as you only have unti l the
end of the first week in May to put
forward your candidacy.

Announcements from the Chairman
Chairman Mike Taylor ran through the
police report (two minor road accidents,
a speed check and an unwelcome door
to door salesman) and drew attention to
the forthcoming (May 22nd) MEP
election in Burton. He also thanked
Charis Twist for her valiant efforts to
tidy up the small garden at the Tanpits
Lane/Neddy Hil l junction. Charis was

present and thanked vil lagers who have
volunteered to help her throughout the
year with weeding and maintenance.
Mike also said that we should look out
for new road signs around the vil lage
but lamented the lack of clear road
markings around the Moss Lane
junction near Storth Machinery – "an
accident is bound to happen" he
warned. Mike also drew attention to the
new one-way flow system for cars at
the Memorial Hall which George
Isherwood has been leading for the
Council . I t wil l take some time to settle
down and No Entry signs might be
needed to remind visitors that the north
end of the car park is now no entry.

Dog fouling
Dog fouling is a continual problem.
Some vil lagers are not content with
leaving their dog's business on the
pavement; they are apparently lobbing
bits of dog poo into peoples' gardens!
£75 spot fines can now be issued to
offenders which apply to foul ing of "land
in the open air which the public are
entitled or permitted to have access."
John Barwell is Neighbourhood
Enforcement Officer at South Lakeland
District Council and his "enforcement
team" wil l be coming to Burton over the
coming weeks to take appropriate
action. You have been warned. Burton
Council lor Moira Rowley offered to
work with John and members of the
local community to weed out offenders

PC Observations...
Reporting from the

Parish Council meeting

OPEN EVERY DAY FOR DRINKS
Sunday closing time 11pm

Meals 1 2-2pm & 5.30-9pm Mon-Tues; 1 2-9pm Wed-Sun
Breakfasts every day 9am-11 am (9am-1 2 weekends)

Mon: Steak Night : : Wed: Curry Night : : Fri : Fish Night

The Kings Arms, Burton

5 May Bank Holiday - Food served from 12 ­ 9pm
11­17 May ­ National Sandwich Week - Enjoy a free tea or
coffee with any sandwich off our menu
17 May - Watch the Cup Final here & enjoy Full Time
complimentary "nibbles"
25 May National Wine Day ­ Free 125 ml glass of wine with
any meal before 8pm!

0 1 5 2 4
7 8 1 4 0 9
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and improve signage about this offence.
Please help Moira by letting her know of
any breaches you know of. Her phone
number is 784874.

Rowlands prescription deliveries to
the shop
Some political ly correct edict has
caused Rowlands (and many other
pharmacies across the country) to stop
delivering medicines to the Post Office
from the end of this month for "data
protection" reasons. All agreed that it is
crazy, the loss of a vital amenity,
interfering bureaucracy – Tim Farron
also agrees. Apparently Rowlands are
offering to deliver to people's houses
but there must be someone in to sign
for the medicines. Why upset a system
that is working well? Letters wil l be
written, protests made etc. , but
expectations of a volte-face are low.

Other matters
Planning applications reviewed,
accounts approved, payments
authorised, Lengthsman’s Logs read as
usual. A contribution to grass cutting
costs by Springs View for the
Recreation Trust was approved. The list
of outstanding actions is now
diminishing which is a healthy sign.

J.M.

ADVANCE
NOTICE...

A Butterfly Walk wil l
be hosted in the
Holme Park Quarry Local Nature
Reserve on the afternoon of Saturday 5
July. A Moth Evening wil l also take
place in the Reserve on Friday 1
August. More detai ls in the June issue
of BN.

Burton Lunch Club

Why not think about joining your local
lunch club, which takes place on the
the second Wednesday of the month in
the warm and welcoming environment
of the King's Arms Hotel, a great place
to meet, have lunch, catch-up with old
friends and if you are new to the vil lage,
begin to meet new people.

An excellent menu is always available
in the comfortable dining-room with a
choice of four main courses, four
puddings with coffee, al l for £7.50p. So
why not give it a whirl? The club is
under the aegis of Age UK South
Lakeland, the local organiser is
Margaret Prady. I f you would l ike to join
and book lunch, don't hesitate to call
Margaret on 01 524 7811 95.

We offer you affordable joinery and building services
throughout the local and surrounding areas

catering to your every need.

Why move when you can improve!
Loft Conversions, Extensions & Renovations, Plastering, Kitchen
design and fitting, Replacement windows (supplied and fitted in
wood or plastic), Roofing Services, Supply and instal lation of

fascia boards-soffit boards (wood or plastic), Guttering, Real wood
and laminate flooring, Landscape Joinery

Call for your FREE consultation

01 524 782820 or 07901 001 232
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Burton W.I.

NEWS

THE DAFFODIL SHOW

Burton Guides, Brownies and
Rainbows would l ike to thank everyone
involved in making the Daffodil Show
such a great success. Particular thanks
must go to Callum Graham, Neil & Ruth
Shaw and Carl & Helen Jackson for
their amazing efforts on the day and for
the months of hard work that goes on
long before Easter Sunday. Special
thanks also go to Neil & Ann at the
Kings Arms for hosting the event for us
and to Sue & Alan Humphreys for
judging al l of the entries. You all did an
amazing job! Thank you so much!

A massive thank you to everyone who
came along and supported the event by
entering the competition classes,
donating promises for the auction and
raffle prizes. You have helped us to
raise an whopping £1 ,628 to be shared
between the three Burton-in-Kendal
Units! This wil l help us continue giving
the girls and young women a space
where they can be themselves, have
fun, build bri l l iant friendships, gain
valuable l ife skil ls and make a positive
difference to their l ives and our
community. We build girls' confidence
and raise their aspirations, giving them
the chance to discover their ful l
potential and encourage them to be a
powerful force for good.

I f you would l ike to find out more of
what we do, help as a volunteer or your

At the Apri l monthly meeting, despite
the il lness of the organised speaker,
Margaret Hodgson and Linda Lazonzby
of Underbarrow WI kindly stepped in to
talk about and demonstrate How to
make Sugar Flowers and resulted in
members enjoying a very interesting
and friendly evening.

Kath Hayhurst won the competition for
a flower brooch and Susan Humphries
came second. The raffle prize, donated
by Eileen Kirby, was won by Bobby
Nunn and an extra prize of flowers was
won by Helen Dawson.

The next meeting wil l be held on the 8
May and wil l be on Resolutions; this wil l
be fol lowed by Ruth Taylor giving a talk
on Age UK. The competition wil l be for
a Cup and Saucer. Hostesses: Hazel
Parker and Ann Rigg.

REMINDER: Programming meeting -
Monday 1 5 May at 7.00pm at Hester's.

chi ld is interested in joining a Guiding
Unit please register at:
www.girlguiding.org.uk/get_involved

Jane Mitchell
Upper Lunesdale Commissioner & 1 st
Burton & Holme Assistant Leader

• Interior + Exterior • High Quality Finish

• Domestic +
Commercial

• Paper Hanging • 24 Month Guarantee

• Dulux Select
Decorator

For a no-obligation estimate and advice call

Martyn your local decorator on:

Tel 01 524 781 291 Mob 07939 3741 45

Email m. looker@hotmail .co.uk
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Having a relative who is partial ly sighted
I know only too well the frustration of not
being able to see well enough to read,
so when I discovered that the local
weekly Westmorland Gazette comes in
a talking newspaper version it became a
welcome addition to our weekly l ives.

The arrival of the bright yel low envelope
each Saturday has become one of the
highl ights of the week for Mum, and she
enjoys being able to catch up with al l
the news and happenings in the area
courtesy of this great free service. John
Barker, Chair of the South Lakes Talking
Newspaper, has written a short piece for
Burton News about his team and their
work. . . this is what he said:

The South Lakes Talking Newspaper
has been in existence since 1974 and
its aim is to bring local news to those
suffering from visual impairment who
find it impossible or difficult to read a
newspaper. What the Talking
Newspaper does is to take extracts from
the Westmorland Gazette which are
recorded and sent out on memory sticks
on a weekly basis to its listeners.

For many years cassette tapes were in
use, but in 2008 the change was made
to digital and the recording is now made

onto USB memory sticks. These are
sent out through the GPO's Articles for
the Blind Freepost service. When
clients have finished listening,they
return the memory stick in the special
wallet provided.

Each issue contains a News section
and a Magazine section, both about 45
minutes long. The Magazine section
has mainly items of general interest and
may include items on food and drink,
gardening, nostalgia pieces and so on,
so there is plenty of variety.

The service is entirely free, including
the supply of the player. The player is
very easy to use and one of the
volunteers will take one to the new
listener's home to explain how it works.
The Talking Newspaper has over 60
unpaid volunteers who work on a rota
basis, producing the Westmorland
Gazette in this form throughout the
year.

If you know of a family member or
anyone in your community who might
benefit from the service, do ring John
Barker on 01539 821438 or Ian Hoyle
on 01539 725913, either of whom will
be happy to give more details. The
Talking Newspaper is highly valued by
its regular listeners who come from all
over South Lakeland.

Anne Nichols & John Barker

The Talking Newspaper
for Visually Impaired People

D.A.BELL LTD
Plumbing & Heating Engineer

Gas, Oil & LPG Instal lation, Repair,

Servicing & Maintenance

Bathrooms Fitted & Til ing

Gas Safe Reg No 92436

OFTEC Reg No C3883

Tel: 01 524 781 973
Mob: 07831 231 492
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Holme & District
Local History Society

World War I

Commemorative Exhibition

Saturday 25 & Sunday 26 October
1 0.00am - 4.00pm

Burton Memorial Hall

Lights, camera, action!

An Evening of Music

from the Movies & Stage

from the 40s to the Noughties
with the Burton Singers

Saturday 28 June
Doors open 7.30pm for 8pm start

Burton Memorial Hall

Join us for a fun evening of songs and
music from well- known shows and fi lms
from the 40s right through to the
noughties, with some old favourites also
thrown in for good measure! Featuring
songs from Fiddler on the Roof, Toy
Story, Breakfast at Tiffany’s, Working
Girl and Skyfal l . Both previous concerts
have been a sell out so book the date in
your diary now to avoid disappointment.

Tickets £7.50 wil l be on sale at Burton
Vil lage Store from early June and
include a glass of wine and nibbles. £3
for children (1 2 and under). Bottles of
wine and soft drinks are also available
to buy on the night. Proceeds from the
evening wil l go to charity.

The Burton Singers are looking for new
members to join after the summer
concert. I f you enjoy singing (in the
bath, in karaoke or otherwise) and
would l ike to find out more about this
fun and informal vi l lage choir please call
Val Sti l l on 07799 24641 5 or 01 524
7811 61 . We are particularly in need of
men to boost our male section of the
choir.

Holme & District

Local History Society

The summer outing this year wil l be on
Saturday 21 June, with private tours of
Towneley Hall and Queen Street Mil l .
The cost wil l be £26, to include
tea/coffee and biscuits, tours and coach
travel. For more detai ls and an
application form please contact John
Brown on 01 524 782066.

Traditional bred meat from our own farm,

with selection of homemade pies,

cooked meats, ready meals etc.

BURTON BUTCHERS
Chester House
Main Street
Burton

Tel 01 524 781 21 9

Monday - Friday 8am - 5pm
Saturday 8am - 1 pm

www.dalesbredfinestmeats.co.uk
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The Holme and District Local History
Society wil l be putting on an Exhibition
in commemoration of the start of the
First World War in the Burton in Kendal
Memorial Hall on the weekend 25/26
October and in Holme Vil lage Hall on
Sun 23 November. The Society has
quite a lot of archive material ,
especial ly concerning the soldiers from
Beetham, Burton and Holme who went
to war including photographs, but we
would be very interested and grateful to
receive memorabil ia either of local
interest or more general material about
the events of summer and autumn
1 91 4. We acknowledge a grant from
the Heritage Lottery Fund to enable us
to put on this exhibition which wil l
concentrate on local aspects of the
mobil isation.

I f you have any material or memories
relating to WW1 which you would be
wil l ing for us to use, please contact
either Kath Hayhurst for Burton (01 524
781 61 3), Geoff Pegg for Holme (01 524
7811 84) or Dorothy Spencer for
Beetham (01 524 781 540).

Kathryn Smith
Secretary H&DLHS
01 524 7821 98

Holme & District

Local History Society BADS
news

See us online with colour photos!
Burton News Website
www.burtonnews.org.uk

Unfortunately due to a multitude of
commitments your vil lage drama group
is unable to give you the promised
Murder Mystery in June. This means
that for the first time since 2003 there
wil l be no BADS performance this year.

However fear not we wil l be back with a
super duper pantomime in January. "Oh
no you won't, oh YES we wil l ! " This wil l
be the first panto BADS have
performed for about 20 years so we
have roped in the multi-talented Simon
"Yakkers" Yaxley, you know him off
t'Lakeland Radio breakfast show, to
direct it for us, I 'm sure it wil l be a show
not to be missed.

Later in 201 5 we are planning to do a
ful l 3-act comedy which I know always
goes down well with our wonderful ly
loyal and appreciative audiences. Keep
a lookout in Burton News for further
updates, we like to keep you posted.

Alyson Yates
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"Can I come to church?" someone once
asked me. "What do you mean?" I
repl ied. "Is it alright for anyone to just
turn up?" I was surprised. I had not
guessed that anyone would think they
needed permission to come to their
local church. But I suppose we might
wonder if it is alright to "just turn up" at
the tennis club, the auction centre or to
a council meeting, and perhaps the
church seems similar – a club with
uncertain entry conditions.

First let me assure you. I f you came to
any service in the vil lage church
someone would greet you, make sure
that you had somewhere to sit and
answer any questions you had. Our
services are straightforward and we
expect that there wil l always be some
present who are "just looking." I f you
brought children they would be
welcome too, there are areas in the
church that you could use if your child
became restless, and at some services
there would be a group for them to join.

"But, " you may ask, "Would I be
welcome at a deeper level? Would I
feel awkward because I don’t bel ieve
the things that you all bel ieve? Would I
not fit in because my marriage was a
disaster or because I 've not bothered
with church for years?"

How would Jesus have received you?
He was well-known as a friend to al l
kinds of people. Jesus had meals with
the rich and powerful, but he also
associated freely with disreputables. He
was ready to welcome anyone, but he
never left people in any doubt that they
had to come on his terms. The well-off
were told to stop depending on their
wealth. Swindlers realised they had to

pay back what they had taken.
Adulterers had to change. Strong men
were afraid in his presence.

And Jesus sti l l welcomes people into
His church in exactly the same way. His
welcome is genuinely and freely
extended to all . You are not disqualified
by anything you have thought or done
because he can deal with that, but
Jesus sti l l insists you must come on his
terms. He must have the right to
decide what you wil l or won't do from
now on.

Welcome!

Graham Burrows

Come In or Keep Out?

Vicar's Letter...

ST JAMES & HOLY TRINITY
CHURCH TELEPHONE NUMBERS

Vicar: 01 524 781 21 0

Wardens (Burton):

Michael Carr 781 283

Colin Dugdale 781 928

John Gaskins 7821 81

Frances Roberts 781 943
Wardens (Holme):

Geoff Wragg 781 758

Richard Lea 01 5395 64239
Treasurer: Rebecca Jackson 782590
Secretary: George Flanders 781 729
Organist/Choir Ldr: Kath Mil ls 7321 94
Reader: David Mil ls 7321 94
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May Services
Sunday 4 May, 11 :1 5am

Morning Worship (with HC) at Burton

Sunday 11 May, 8:00am

BCP (with HC) at Holy Trinity, Holme

Sunday 11 May, 11 :1 5am

Morning Worship at Burton

Wednesday 1 4 May, 11 :00am

BCP (with HC) at Holy Trinity, Holme

Sunday 1 8 May, 11 :1 5am

Morning Worship (with HC) at Burton

Sunday 25 May, 11 :1 5am

Morning Worship) at Burton

Thursday 29 May, 7:30pm

BCP Evening Prayer - Ascension Day

at Burton

St James' Burton & Holy Trinity Holme

St. Mary's R.C. Church
Yealand Conyers

Mass Times:
Sat 6.00 pm

Contact: Canon J Gibson
01 524 732940

for further information

Warton Methodist Church
Borwick Lane, Warton

Sunday Service: 1 0.30am

Whizz Kids : : Creche
(school-age children) (below school-age)

Church Tel: 01 524 732626

Yealand Quakers
Yealand Meeting House

1 8 Yealand Road, Yealand Conyers

Our normal Sunday Meetings for
Worship are held from 1 0.30 - 11 .30am

Visitors are always welcome

For more information call :

01 524 781 601 or 01 524 782052

or 01 524 732336

www.stjamesburton.org
St James’ Church Online

St James’ & Holy Trinity
Junior Church

SEEDLINGS & SUNDAY CLUB (0-11 )
meet during the Sunday Morning

Service

THE MINE (ages 11 to 1 6)
meets every other Sunday at 1 0.30am

For more information call 781 928

Transport to Church

I f anyone wil l need a lift to either Burton
or Holme church, please contact either
Colin (01 524 781 928) or Richard
(01 5395 64239).

Prayer Requests
I f you would l ike to request prayer for
yourself or for anyone else, please
contact one of the Church Wardens.
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BURTON'S D-DAY SUMMER

70 years ago, during the Summer of
1 944, the world at war waited for, and
then watched the progress of the D-Day
all ied invasion of Normandy. But,
judging by the lack of local reports,
Britain's supreme Second World War
effort passed Burton by. Up to
September the vil lage's only D-Day
campaign casualty was Sergeant Lewis
Robinson, an old Heversham Grammar
School boy, who was "gravely i l l after
his skul l was broken while serving in
the Tank Corps in Northern France."
Meanwhile, another Burton serviceman,
Corporal F A Ell is married in Dundee a
Women's Auxil iary Air Force member,
Gladys C Scott, who, unusually for
wartime, had a white wedding "featuring
a figured satin gown and veil . "

The assault on the London area, just
after D-Day, by German flying bombs
and rockets led to 1 ,000 south country
evacuees coming to south
Westmorland. Their arrival imposed
extra pressure on food supplies. 5,000
meals were immediately prepared at
emergency feeding centres in Kendal.
At the "Burton and Holme Food Office
in Holme Parish Room" long queues
formed during the annual distribution of

new ration books, while officers dealt
with newcomers who had lost their
identity cards which they had to show
before they could get a ration book. To
eke out scanty supplies the Women's
Institute staged a green salad
competition won by Mrs Hayton, and
publicised frugal recipes for vegetable
pot roast, and potato, carrot and
dripping burgers. The WI ladies also
unravelled old garments to provide
white wool for a collection "for vests for
children in occupied Europe" organised
by the Honourable Mrs Hornyold-
Strickland of Sizergh Castle. But, no
information was given as to how the
children would get their underwear!
Supervised by Mrs Kendal the WI also
turned hundredweights of local soft fruit
into jam. For refreshment they might
have benefitted by a special offer of
"Brooke Bond tea at 1 /7 a lb, enough
for 4 (weekly) rations."

A good harvest, especial ly of barley,
was safeguarded when local land girls
ki l led 1 99 rats in "Rat Week." During
August an outbreak of Foot and Mouth
Disease at Bolton le Sands led to
restrictions in stock movements, so
there were no local winners at
Hawkshead and Cartmel Shows, which
went ahead, although Burton Show had
been suspended "for the duration."
Sadly the farming community lost a
leading member when Mr Harry
Haygarth, who had lived all his l ife at

Historical Footnote...
. . . by Roger Bingham

293 Marine Road Central, Morecambe LA4 5BY
Open 7 days a week

Modern authentic oriental cuisine
Cooked fresh to order using

only fresh ingredients

CHINESE BANQUET & HAPPY HOUR
Tel: (01 524) 423860 or 420944

Free Wi-Fi



1 3

POLICE

NEWS

Laypitts Farm was the victim of a
railway accident at Carnforth. At Hutton
Roof, farmer Ernest John Read was
fined £1 5 for missing a Home Guard
parade although he had pleaded that
he was working a 90 hour week, had a
sick wife and had not received notice
about the change of time for the
parade.

Weekly war effort fund-raising events
included a Young Farmers' Red Cross
Dance, a Brains Trust, Rural Pennies
Collections, a Salute the Soldiers
entertainment, and Whist Drives galore,
while Morewood School's children
raised £5:1 0s for Lancaster Royal
Infirmary.

At both Whitsuntide and August Bank
Holidays local hotels were booked up.
Although petrol restrictions made "the
roads strangely empty of cars", buses
were packed out taking trippers to
Morecambe where they could see
George Roby in "Sailor George" and
listen to "Henry Hall and his Orchestra."
Regrettably five children aged between
8-1 3 were caught steal ing ground
sheets and sheaf knives from holiday
makers' tents pitched on Farleton
Knott. Other youngsters enjoyed
"thri l l ing tussles" at the August sports in
Dalton Park, while adults went to "a
well-attended dance organised by the
War Memorial Hall executive."

As summer ended it was announced
that street l ighting would be switched
on as soon as "wartime mischief
damage" had been repaired. Moreover,
the Home Guard would be "stood
down" in December. Brighter times
were on the way.

April 201 4

22/03/1 4 RTC involving 1 vehicle. Car
vs barrier near Jct 35. No injury.

26/03/1 4 RTC on A6070, pedestrian
struck by moving vehicle. Minor injury,
no ambulance request.

1 5/04/1 4 A doorstep salesman was
reported to us. Male was spoken to by
an officer and given words of advice.

Daniel le Ayers PCSO 5329
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Cumbria Family History Society

Afternoon Tea & Talks

Saturday 1 4 June
Commences 1 pm

Two talks and afternoon tea.

Please ring 01 524 781 61 3

before 8 June to book.

PROGRAMME

1 .00pm Welcome

1 .1 5pm The Family of George

Cumpston, papermaker of

Ambleside, by Glenys Marriott

2.30pm Afternoon Tea

3.00pm The Garnett family of

High Bank, Barbon, by Mike

Kingsbury

Opportunity to purchase from the

book stal l & view the family trees

5.00pm Depart

Cost £6 per person, inclusive of

lectures and afternoon tea

Bring your ancestors chart for display

Any queries please contact Kath

Hayhurst on 01 524 781 61 3

CALLING ARTISTS &

CRAFTERS!

We have only 2 framed photos left to
sel l on the walls of The Kings Arms
restaurant. We need more paintings,
photos etc to sell , also any A4 framed
details if you would l ike to let people
know of any skil l you have, e.g. card
making, baking cakes etc, just put
description and contact detai ls in frame
and we wil l hang you on the wall !
Remember we want to promote local
ski l ls and interests! Contact Ann on
01 524 781 409 or pop into the Kings
Arms and have a word!

Burton Memorial Hall

Annual General Meeting

Monday 9 June

7.30pm at the Hall

Everyone Welcome!

Please come & support

YOUR

vil lage hall !
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Burton Memorial Hall needs your help!
I f you have some spare time - an hour
or so a month - and would l ike to join
the Management Committee or help
keep the Hall in good condition we
would love to hear from you.

We have a small and dedicated band of
volunteers who help keep the Hall
painted, tidy the car park, and weed the
grounds, but l ike al l groups we could do
with more help as we're getting worn
out doing it alone! The Hall provides all
the equipment and materials needed -
we just need extra man- and woman-
power to wield paint brushes and do all
the l ittle extra jobs that we would
otherwise have to pay people to do.

By doing them ourselves we keep the
hire costs of the Hall down, so it's vital
we recruit more helpers. I f we can't do
that, and as our current team collapse
with exhaustion or succumb to the
demands of their famil ies to see them

at least some of the time, we wil l have
to pay tradesmen to do the painting etc
that we are currently doing ourselves.

Any time you could spare us would help
us enormously - we do most of the
maintenance work during the school
hol idays - either during the day or in the
evenings, when there are few if any
users in the building, but if anyone can
help at other times instead we can often
find windows of opportunity to get in
and do some small tasks.

Over the last couple of years the Hall
Committee has spent in excess of
£1 20,000 on improvements to the
building, and we would l ike to keep it
looking good.

I f you can help in any way at al l , please
would you give Nicola a call on 01 524
784977, she would be delighted to have
a chat with you!



1 6

Burton in Kendal Groups, Societies, Clubs etc...
Your handy pull-out and keep guide to activities within the Parish

Age UK Ruth Taylor 01 524 7281 80

Art & Craft Society Kath Hayhurst 01 524 781 61 3

Art Class - Mon Mary Newell 01 524 782749

Art Class - Thur Judith Ell is 01 524 781 057

Art Class - Fri Paula Firth 01 524 781 984

Amateur Dramatic Society Felicity Holloway 01 524 781 704

Badminton - Ladies Stephanie Micklethwaite 01 524 781 073

Badminton - Mens Carl Jackson 07866 456677

Book Club Stephanie Micklethwaite 01 524 781 073

Boot Camp Neil Spooner 0791 2 6461 23

Bowling Club (Indoor) Bert Nelson 01 524 781 354

Bowling Club (Crown Green) James Crayston 07876 83231 0

Bowmen

Boys' Brigade David Mil ls 01 524 7321 94

Bridge Club Jenny Picket 01 524 782393

Callanetics Lesley Gaulter 07749 756992

Children's Sports Jul ian Rowley 01 524 784874

Church - St James Rev Graham Burrows 01 524 781 21 0

Parochial Church Council Sec George Flanders 01 524 781 729

Seedlings/Sunday Club Jo Dugdale 01 524 781 928

The Mine 11 -1 4 years Alison & Victor Hughes 01 524 782058

Choir & Organist Kath Mil ls 01 524 7321 94

Hand Bell Ringers Yvonne Wilson 01 524 781 504

Circuit Training John Ludlam 01 524 781 707

Cricket Alan Strong 01 539 721 547

Dancing Classes (Children) Robinson-Read 01 524 41 3404

Dance (Adults) Dorothy Sharpe 01 524 701 494

Fellwalking Kath Kirkman 01 524 781 245

Football- Burton Thistle Simon Shippard 01 524 78211 9

Fun Run and 1 0k Annual Run Sarah Hunter 07769 824796

Girl Guiding UK

Guides Helen Dawson 01 524 782277

Brownies Zoe Woolcock 01 524 781 358

Rainbows Linda Wilson 01 524 782263



1 7

Local History Society Kathryn Smith 01 524 7821 98

Keeper of the Burton Archive Kath Hayhurst 01 524 781 61 3

Lunch Club at Kings Arms Margaret Prady 01 524 7811 95

Meals on Wheels Stephanie Micklethwaite 01 524 781 073

Memorial Hall Helen Dawson 01 524 782277

Monthly Library Coffee Morning Barbara Winrow 01 524 781 584

Model Motor Club Chris Cherry 07540 4681 33

Morewood School Head: Sue Woodburn 01 524 781 627

Multi-Use Games Area (MUGA) Bookings: Phil Mann 01 524 7821 52

Nature Reserves

Burton Fell/Lancelot Clark Storth Ann Dale 01 524 7811 45

Clawthorpe Fell Rob Petley Jones 01 539 735526

Holme Park Quarry Local Peter Smith 01 524 7821 98

Newsletter - Burton News Anne & Barry Morgan 01 524 781 306

Parish Council Clerk: Jane Johnson 01 524 784836

Photographic Society Tony Connor 01 524 78111 9

Pilates Hilary Spencer 01 539 736375

Playgroup

Pre-school Nicola Braithwaite 0791 7 870001

Recreation Trust Jane Hopwood 01 524 781 248

Scouts, Cubs & Beavers Richard Hirst 01 524 781 71 9

Singers Val Sti l l 01 524 7811 61

Table Tennis Graham Wheelhouse 01 524 781 445

Tennis Phil Mann 01 524 7821 52

Trefoil Guild Jenny Gilfel lon 01 524 781 907

Voluntary Car Scheme Lynne Herd 01 524 781 905

Walks - Monday Mornings Barbara Winrow 01 524 781 584

Women's Institute (WI) Helena Nixon 01 524 781 048

Yoga Sally Anne Mil lane 01 539 63851
Youth Club Marie Whittaker 01 524 784733

If you have a group, club or society which is not l isted here and you would l ike to be
included in future l istings, please call us on 01 524 781 306, or drop us an email to
editor@burtonnews.org.uk, or leave us a note at the Burton Vil lage Store.
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Holme Works
Handyman

Nobody likes doing homework so let
Holme Works do it for you!

Give Neil a call on 01 524 7821 77 / 0771 2 475863

All Household & Garden work undertaken:
Household: Painting ­ internal & external work;
Gutters ­ cleaning, painting & repairs;
Pressure washing ­ walls, pathways, paving, decks & fencing;
General household repairs (non structural); Flat­pack assembly.
Garden: Garden furniture refurbishing; Lawn cutting;
Hedge trimming; garden clearance.
Recycling and more besides, just ask!

01524 781828

Burton Village Store
& Post Office

Opening Hours

Monday - Friday

Saturday

Sunday

Shop

6am - 6pm

6am - 6pm

6am - 1 2noon

P.O.

9am - 5.30pm

9am - 1 2.30pm

Closed

We now stock items from more local suppliers

Annie's – Quiches, Cakes, Coleslaw & Pasta Salads

Burrows – Bacon & Sausages

Dew-lay – Cheeses

Diggles – Cooked Meats

Greenhalgh’s – Bread, Cakes, Cream Cakes, Pies

James Baxter’s – Potted Shrimps & Dressed Crab

Kendal Jacksmith’s – Flapjacks

Sue Prickett – Marmalade & Chutneys

Fresh Vegetables Daily

(orders taken - please enquire)

And our Greek specialities
Award winning Greek Olive Oil

Other Greek Products: Balsamic Vinegar, Dolmades

Greek Yoghurt, Gigantes, Houmous, Olives, Tapanade

and now Greek Wines.

Burton Pre-School
Burton Memorial Hall
Chair: Hannah Lamb

Manager: Nicola Braithwaite

We take children from the age of 2 years including children

who are entitled to the Education Grant (over 3 years)

Opening Times

For more information please phone
0791 7 870001

Fully qualified staff. Social Services registered
Members of the Pre-School Learning All iance

OFSTED recommended. Registered charity 51 71 38

Mon 9am - 1 2 noon Under 3s / Over 3s

Mon 1 2 noon - 3pm Over 3s

Tue 9am - 1 2 noon Under 3s / Over 3s

Wed 9am - 1 2 noon Under 3s / Over 3s

Fri 9am - 1 2 noon Under 3s / Over 3s

Thu 9am - 1 2 noon Under 3s / Over 3s

Fri 1 2 noon - 3pm Over 3s
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Many readers wil l remember Morland
Craig, who sadly died earl ier this year.
He was a great scholar, and his l ibrary
here and in Scotland was immense and
very special ised. His collection of
Encyclopaedia Britannicas are now out
of date, and anyway its information is
now on-l ine. But the information
contained, and the beautiful binding of
the volumes is such that, although
there is no longer any monetary value
in them, it is possible they may be of
great interest to someone. So here’s an
opportunity to claim some of them, to
save them from what would surely be a
great shame, the tip!

The volumes take up space, so I have
given a rough idea of that with some of
the sets:

Encyclopaedia Britannica 1 929 vols 1 -
24 (44iins approx)

Micropaedia vols 1 -1 2 pub.1 997 (20ins)

Macropaedia vols 1 -29 pub.1 997
(26ins)

Micropaedia vols 1 -1 2 pub 1 990

Macropaedia vols 1 -29 pub 1 990

Macropaedia vols 1 -29 pub 1 985

FREE TO GOOD HOME

The Burton News
Editorial & Website Reports

for year ending
31 December 201 3

Editorial Report
The last year has seen several events
and changes which have impacted on
the Editorial Committee. In July Anne
Craig decided to hang up her pen and
notepad both in respect of the Minutes
Secretary role she had undertaken for a
goodly number of years, and as An
Opinion commenting on the monthly
Parish Council meetings. At the same
David Craig ceased his Outdoors
column, although both he and Anne are
sti l l providing occasional articles and
have, we are delighted to report,
remained on the Editorial Committee.
Judith Ell is also stood down as
Distribution Manager after her i l lness,
but again remains a member of the EC
and we look forward to having her back
with us when she feels able to come
along to meetings. Heather Stevenson
our webmistress also left the EC on
moving out of the vil lage. The EC is
grateful for al l their work and support for
Burton News.

An appeal in BN brought forth
volunteers to fi l l their boots: Jon Taylor
as Minutes Secretary, Hazel Parker as
Distribution Manager, and Mary
Bull imore as Webmistress, and on
behalf of the whole team we would l ike
to record our thanks and a warm
welcome to all three.

Enc. book of the year 1 983 and 4 and
93-99 inc.

The entire collection comprises approx
1 44 vols (there are a few singles
omitted in this l ist).

I f anyone is interested in taking any of
these, please phone 01 524 781 569.
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From the September 201 4 issue we
changed to a new printing service,
which has resulted in a much better
standard of image reproduction overal l ,
in addition to being sl ightly less
expensive than the previous printer for
more pages per copy!

We have once more retained the
services of our Auditor, Nigel Taylor,
whose guidance and support for the
Treasurer and the Committee has been
invaluable, and for this we thank him.

All issues were 32 pages except Feb
(24 pages) and March & April (28
pages), which makes for a good
balance of copy and adverts, with the
December issue including January
events.

We are fortunate to have retained our
regular columns by Roger Bingham
(Roger Reports, and Historical
Footnote) and a monthly Letter from the
Vicar Graham Burrows. Edward Ell is
took some excellent photos to
accompany Outdoors, and we have had
photos from George Robinson, the late
Frank Walton, Mark Ell is, Alex Driver,
David Mil ls, Charl ie Dobson, Charis
Twist and others to accompany various
articles.

Throughout the year BN has offered
extensive support and coverage of two
major fund-raising campaigns within the
vil lage: the Wheels for Alex Campaign

and the St James' Church Tower
Appeal, along with a wide range of
fund-raising activities for various groups
and societies.

We have carried regular news & events
l istings from the Memorial Hall , Pre-
School, Boys’ Brigade, the Historical
Society, the Photographic Society, the
First Responders, Outdoor Bowls, &
BADS. Helena Nixon has sent in a
report from the W.I . each month, and
we have had info from Morewood
School, Cumbria Police, the NSPCC,
Cumbria Wildl ife Trust, Holme Park
Quarry Local Nature Reserve, and
AgeUK. Charis Twist provided a Vil lage
People article on Sue Woodburn and a
Vil lage Places article on Burton
Morewood School. We have covered
the regular big vi l lage events such as
the Daffodil and Onion Shows,
Children's Sports Day, the 1 0K and Fun
Run, and the two art and craft events.
Standalone articles included Paul Rossi
(Rossi on the Radio); LMMES
(Cinderbarrow Railway); Kath Hayhurst
(Vil lage Signs); and Reg Hesketh (The
Swifts of Burton).

The Diary and Events l isting are sti l l
receiving notices for inclusion well in
advance of events, which we are sure
is helpful for forward planning by many
vil lagers. We continue to include some
local societies who meet outside of
Burton but who have vil lage members,
and we have also continued to include

General Garden Maintenance
Lawn Cutting

Hedge Cutting
Planting
Planning

Contact Nick
07766 395595 or 015395 83754
berrysgardenservices@gmail.com

For all your gardening needs
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some events at nearby venues such as
the Heron Theatre at Beetham. Several
societies and groups have made a
donation to BN as a thank you for
including their regular events in the
l istings, and those donations have been
much appreciated. Meanwhile, public
donations received in 201 3 were
sl ightly down on those in 201 2 but,
encouragingly, the number of donors
rose from 1 56 in 201 2 to 1 94 in 201 3.

At the year end we had 42 advertisers,
and have an advertising waiting l ist of
1 0. Adverts remain a standard 1 /8 page
with one remaining 1 /4 page exception
and one 1 /6 of a page.

Final ly, we’d l ike to thank all our
columnists, our auditor, al l the
members of the Committee who give
help and advice to us as Editors, and
for al l the work they do in writing
articles, keeping minutes, managing the
advertisers and the money, and in
getting the magazine distributed. A big
thank you to our team of distributors
who turn out come rain or shine to
deliver the News. To our advertisers,
and to those who support our annual
appeal for donations, we owe a huge
thank you: individuals, groups, events,
and local businesses who financial ly
support the ongoing provision of Burton
News. And lastly but not least, to Gil l
and Akis in the newsagents who have
carried on with being our collection
point for copy for each issue. They also

pass on copies to more remote vil lagers
for us, sel l BN in the shop, and hold the
donation box for our annual appeal.
Thank you to you all !

Anne Nichols and Barry Morgan,
Co-Editors

Website Report
I took over from Heather Stevenson as
webmistress of the web version Burton
News in August 201 3, and have
fol lowed the procedures established by
Heather and our Editors. The website
continues to be published in the same
format and updated with a pdf copy of
each issue available to read online or
download. Back issues and articles
dating from 2003 are available to
browse. Several regular articles are
also loaded separately so that readers
may browse or search articles from
previous issues. The website also
supplies detai ls of the Editor, and allows
readers to send messages to the editor
directly via e-mail or using the
guestbook or contact pages.

The latest project aims to improve
security by using a "captcha code"
which hopeful ly wil l stop "spam" being
sent to the website. Although this has
not been a significant problem to date it
is better to nip the potential for trouble
in the bud.

Mary Bull imore, Webmistress
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Roger Reports...
from the District & County Councils

Three months after the budgets both
the county and district councils are sti l l
engulfed in trying to stretch reduced
incomes to provide most of our
services. On the county council the
Conservative/Labour coalition unti l
201 2 and the Labour/Liberal Democrat
administration since made savings of
£88m. By 201 8 an equivalent reduction
of £1 96.9m wil l have to be made
starting with a saving for £34.7m for
201 5-1 6. This is not an easy task as all
council lors have their own strong
personal concerns which in my case
are l ibraries - and the l ibrary van, home
safety and rural buses.

All of us would be against any cuts in
highways - although despite what
everyone says - pot hole repairs are
now much quicker and we've had anti-
flooding measures at Neddy Hil l and
elsewhere completed. Also I 've had the
SLDC officer out to fix the site for the
Station Lane sign which has been
missing for two years - or more. I am
currently much involved with getting the
Crooklands canal bridge repaired, as if
it is closed traffic problems could
spread all over - even to Burton. I am
told that the roundabout at the Auction
Mart entrance on the A6070 (which
most of us wanted at the planning
stage, and then weren't sure whether

we needed it when it was not put in
immediately) wil l now be provided, as
the Auction Mart's business is "leaping
ahead." Thanks partly to savings on
major road gritting, due to the milder
winter, the South Area budget has a
surplus of £300,000 which wil l be
carried forward. I have pressed for
more white l ining, and for the
postponed work on Moss Lane to be
considered, in addition to major works
on the A6070 by the quarry and at
Deerslet.

I am also glad that a further £8,000 has
been allocated to young persons'
transport to cover the shortfal l in
funding for the A2BNow card which had
1 65 users from our area, more than any
other. We are, moreover, sti l l
subsidising the Sandgate Hydrotherapy
Pool in Kendal for £33,000 pa. A
change is being made in the county's
grants for Special Educational Needs
(SEN) which wil l only be made where
there are SEN pupils. Previously al l
schools got a small SEN grant even if
they had no SEN pupils. Now all
statemented pupils wil l get a flat rate of
£3,000 per pupil with extra sums for
further requirements. I remain,
however, concerned about reported
inadequate provision by the child and
adolescent mental health service and
for adults and children with sensory
disablement especial ly the deaf bl ind.

One of the district council 's savings is
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Westmorland and North Lancs D.A.

Coffee Morning &

Plant Sale
Saturday 1 0 May

1 0.00 am -11 .45am

Burton Memorial Hall

KEVIN PRESTON
is sell ing Sweet Peas!

Admission, coffee and biscuit £1 .00

Further detai ls: Maureen Robinson

01 5395 61 053

You can contact Roger as fol lows:
South Lakeland District & Cumbria County

Council lor R.K. Bingham
The Smithy, Ackenthwaite,

Milnthorpe, Cumbria, LA7 7DH
Tel: 01 5395 63694

e-mail : roger.bingham@cumbriacc.gov.uk

contributing to an improvement, as
SLDC is proposing to save £77,000 by
cutting out green bin collections from
January to Apri l (so I wil l have to take
my Christmas tree to the tip) and to use
the money to extend recycling to
include plastic and small electrical
goods l ike lap-tops but not freezers.
Eventual ly this could save £250,000 in
land fi l l charges: we'l l see!

SLDC has postponed the introduction
of on-street parking charges in Kendal
and the big towns fol lowing protests
from traders, rural commuters and
shoppers.

Personally I have been very busy on
two task and finish groups. One for the
district council is on l itter problems.
General ly we have found that our
vi l lages and main market town streets
are quite good but the problem areas
are some housing estates and, as we
all may have noticed when the verges
and hedges are bare in March, along
main roads and in lay-bys. Because the
roads lack pavements we cannot use
persons serving community punishment
orders - who are often put to work on
coned-off sections of the M6 - so its
l ikely to remain a problem unti l ALL
motorists learn the meaning of 'Take
Your Litter Home' notices.

The county T&F group concerns the
care of elderly people, which ties in with
my role as Older Persons' Champion to

enable older people to l ive independent
l ives.

Best wishes,
Roger

Babies, Chi ldren and Family Portraiture

in our Professional Photographic Studio

or in the Beautiful , Stunning Grounds of Dalton Hal l

For information ring Becky on

01 524 78201 2 or 07921 4801 98

www.studio4daltonhall.com

Studio 4
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To find out more about any the services
which Age UK South Lakeland can offer
older people, please contact Ruth
Taylor via our helpl ine number on
01 539 7281 80 or come along to the
Memorial Hall on Monday 2 June
between 1 0am and 11 am or she would
be happy to visit you at home.

Seated Exercise Class Come along,
have fun and enjoy 30- 40 mins of
gentle chair based exercises to improve
your balance and mobil ity. Burton
Memorial Hall – Monday 2 June
11 .1 5am - 1 2noon, straight after the
coffee morning. There wil l be a small
charge to cover the room hire.

Thinking about getting a Tablet?
More and more older people are
realising the benefits of a "Tablet"
computer e.g. iPad or Kindle so they
can access the Internet, keep in touch
with family or just play games! Come
along to Milnthorpe Primary School on
Monday 1 6 June between 4-6pm and
have a play, ask questions and get
some practical advice to help you
decide, or to just find out more. To book
a free place please contact Ruth Taylor
via our helpl ine number on 01 539
7281 80.

.
A monthly Cancer Support Drop In is
held every 2nd Thursday of the month at
Milnthorpe Methodist Church Hall from
2- 3.30pm. This informal and friendly
drop-in is for anyone affected by
cancer. Join us on Thursday 8 May for
some seated yoga and mindful
meditation. We also have a range of
useful information leaflets available.

Specialising in intensive driving courses

Are you. . .

... too busy to learn with weekly hourly driving lessons?

... needing to obtain your full driving licence quickly?

Then call Chris on 07921 104 944 or 01539 561 692
email LDID@ymail .com
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E­mail: boxoffice@theherontheatre.com
Book online: www.theherontheatre.com
Telephone: 015395 64283

Unless shown otherwise all performances
start at 7.30pm. Doors open 45 minutes
before a performance.

What’s On at the

Heron Theatre Beetham
Registered Charity No. 5011 34

Facil ities: Car Parking - Disabled
Access - Hearing Loop instal led -

Coffee & Drinks

Sunday 4 May at 2.30pm
Piano Soloists
Admission - £8 under 1 6s - £5
We have enjoyed some wonderful
concerts from Chetham's students in
the past and we anticipate enjoying the
same experience on the occasion of
this matinée concert from the four
performers: Jordan Kilpatrick, Callum
McLachlan, Varvara Maniichuk, Mariam
Loladze-Meredith, who wil l perform
works by Bach, Beethoven,
Mendelssohn, Schumann, Chopin and
Liszt. Chetham's School of Music

Thur 1 5, Fri 1 6, Sat 1 7 May -
Groping For Words
Admission - £1 0 under 1 6s - £5
Thelma is a very clever woman who
could have been a Professor of English
but has somehow found her self
teaching an Adult Literacy class. Her
student’s are desperate to learn to read
and write with jobs and family
relationships at risk. In Groping For
Words Sue Townsend brings her
bri l l iant sense of humour to a serious
subject in a play which entertains and
challenges “in a fine vein of comic
indignation” (The Times). Directed by
Eileen Nichols, who knew Sue
Townsend – this new production is
dedicated to the memory of the writer
who died recently. The Company

FILM: Friday 23 May
Blue Jasmine
(201 3) [1 2A] - 1 hour 38 mins
Director: Woody Allen
Cast: Alec Baldwin, Bobby Cannavale,
Cate Blanchett, Louis C.K. , Michael
Stuhlbarg, Peter Sarsgaard, Sally
Hawkins
In this fi lm, in which Woody Allan is
most definitely back on form with his

most satisfying directorial effort for
years, Cate Blanchett gives an
outstanding performance as Jasmine, a
self-deluding, former Manhattan
social ite. Fal len on hard times, she
travels to San Francisco to l ive with her,
much put upon, sister Ginger, superbly
performed by Sally Hawkins. Jasmine
is haughty and arrogant, addicted to
drink and prescription drugs and
constantly giving her sister advice on
her love life, as well as haranguing
anyone unlucky enough to be in
earshot.
"An outstanding movie, immensely
satisfying and absorbing – 5 stars"
(Peter Bradshaw - Guardian)

Friday 30 May
David Copperfield
Admission - £1 0 under 1 6s - £5
Young David Copperfield's sheltered
l ife with his doting mother is thrown into
turmoil when she marries the ruthless
and violent Murdstone and he is thrust
into an uncaring world of poverty and
hardship. Capturing the haunting
beauty of the Yarmouth coast and
bustl ing Victorian London, Hotbuckle
use their distinctive style to tel l the story
of Dickens' favourite child as only they
know how. Hotbuckle Productions
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BURTON WI

Resolutions

AGE UK

Speaker: Ruth Taylor

Competition:
A Cup and Saucer

Thursday 8 May
7.30pm

Burton Memorial Hall

New Members & Visitors Welcome!
Contact: Helena Nixon
01 524 781 048 for detai ls

HOLME SOCIAL CLUB
Tel: 01 524 781 936

Wednesday 1 4 May
Psychic Night

Holme Playgroup Fundraiser

Saturday 24 May
Live Entertainment

with
KRYSTAL HELEN CLARK

Members £1 Non Members £3

Come along for a game of darts, pool,
dominoes or snooker.

We have teams that play in local
leagues on a Sunday (pool) darts on a
Tuesday (ladies) and Thursday (ladies

& gents)

For more detai ls please contact the
club.

All Welcome!
Come and Support Your Local Club

Burton-in-Kendal
Art & Craft

Society

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

MONDAY 28 JULY
7.30 PM

Followed by:
SPEAKER: CHRISTINE ROONEY

MY YEAR AS A
201 2 OLYMPIC ARTIST

Reception Room

Burton Memorial Hall

Visitors and new members welcome!

Hostesses:
Hazel Parker & Ann Rigg

Burton Playgroup
(affiliated to Burton Pre-School)

Come along to a friendly playgroup on a
Wednesday morning 1 0.00 - 11 .30am
from Birth to Pre-school age. We play,
do crafts, sing and story time, and lots
of other fun things. I t's a chance for
mums, dads and carers to get together
and chat and your l ittle ones to play.

Health visitor comes to the session the
1 st Wednesday of each month. I t would
be great to meet some new mums and
dads and carers, and of course your
l ittle ones!

£1 .50 per child, 50p per
extra sibl ing, under 6
months 50p, and your first
visit is free.
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All walks: Meet in the Memorial Hall car
park to arrange lifts & share transport to
the starting point. (*** less than 5 miles

at a gentle pace)

Visitors £2.00
Membership £8 from Jan 1 st yearly

More info from the secretary,
Kath Kirkman, on 781 245

or visit our website:
http: //fel lwalkers.burtonweb.org.uk

Holme & District

Photographic

Society

No Meetings until September

Meetings are held at the
Burton Memorial Hall and commence
at 7.45pm unless otherwise stated

Visitors welcome at al l meetings: £2

www.holmedps.co.uk

Burton Art & Craft Society

Annual Exhibition

Saturday 31 May & Sunday 1 June

1 0am - 4pm

Burton Memorial Hall

FREE ADMISSION!

Light refreshments available

More info from
Paula Firth 01 524 781 984 (art)

Kath Hayhurst 01 524 781 61 3 (craft)

May Walks

Sun 4 May 1 pm
Bouth, 7 miles
Leader: Gary Crayston, 782857

Sat 1 7 May 9am
The Howgil ls, 8 miles
Leader: Mike Earl, 781 723

Wed 21 May, 6.30pm
Kirkby Lonsdale, ***
Leader: Catherine Brunyee, 782339

Burton
Fellwalking

Society

No meetings unti l September

Borwick & Priest Hutton

Gardeners’ Club

Corn Dollies
by

Sue Pickthall

Tuesday 1 3 May
2.00pm-4.00pm

Burton Memorial Hall

Visitors & New Members Welcome

Burton Memorial Hall

Children's
Activity Week
Monday 4 - Friday 8 August

at the Hall
Programme available from mid-May
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Kirkby Lonsdale Netball Club

Queen Elizabeth School Sports Hall
Thursdays: 7pm - 8:30pm

For fitness or fun, competitive and non-
competitive players. All abi l ities

welcome—come along and try the first
few sessions for free!

For more information contact:
k. l .n.c1@outlook.com

Kirkby Lonsdale Junior Netball
Club

Are you a budding player?
If so, then we would l ike to see you

at our junior netbal l training!

Thursdays: 6pm - 7pm
Queen Elizabeth School sports hall

Kirkby Lonsdale

Open to all players of al l abi l ities
between years 6-9

(please wear suitable clothing and
trainers)

£1 0 membership fee for the ful l year

For more information contact:
k. l .n.c1@outlook.com

DRU YOGA CLASSES
BURTON MEMORIAL HALL
TUESDAY 1 .1 5 – 2.45pm

£5.00 per class

ENQUIRIES
01 5395 63851 / 07974 391 066

Email : sal lysunshine436@gmail .com

BURTON TENNIS CLUB

Spring is here and a new season
starts. I f you would l ike to play social
or competitive tennis please contact
Phil Mann on 01 524 7821 52 or take a
membership form from the
noticeboard on the side of the
changing rooms behind the Royal.

We’re pretty short of ladies for our
league teams at the moment, so if
you’re handy with a racquet and
would l ike to play please get in touch
and I ’ l l point you in the right direction.
The league games start at the end of
Apri l .

The club pays Burton Rec Trust for
the use of the courts and they’re not
free. I f you or your children use the
courts you would be helping the club
to survive by joining and paying the
very reasonable subs.

Phil Mann
Burton Tennis Club

Holme & District Flower Club

Monday 1 2 May

The 3 R's
Speaker: Vanessa Wellock

Preston Patrick Memorial Hall

Visitors welcome: £5 per person

Contact: Carol Philpott 07827 972 520
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Swap Shop or For Sale adverts are included subject
to available space & must include a phone number.
Text for advert should be put into a sealed envelope
marked BN Sales & Swaps & be left at the
newsagents.

Annual Gift Subscriptions

I f you know of anyone who may like to
receive BN regularly each month, why
not buy them an Annual Gift
Subscription?

For £1 2 within the UK they wil l receive
a copy of BN each month (11 copies
per year). A great way for family, friends
and former residents to keep in touch
with what’s happening here in Burton.
Anyone interested should contact BN at
the address in the box on page 2.

If you are planning an event in Burton let us know and
we’ll add a free entry to the list which we publish in

every issue. This gives your event more publicity and
flags up potential clashes of dates. Let BN help you

make the most of your event!

KEEP US POSTED!

Cancer Care Cafe

Last Friday of every month
at Slynedales, Slyne Rd, Lancaster

(beside Beaumont Bridge)

Open for Tea and Coffee
1 0.00 am - 1 2 noon

Free Parking. Everybody Welcome!

Further details from 01 524 381 820

Pilates Classes

Thursdays 3pm - 4pm
Burton Memorial Hall

£36 for 6 sessions or £7 per session

Pilates targets the deep postural
muscles resulting in a longer, leaner
and more toned body. I t is suitable for
al l ages and fitness levels as exercises
can be modified to meet the needs of
everyone.

For more detai ls of these and other
Pilates classes, and to reserve a place,
contact Hilary by phone on 01 539
736375 or 0794 851 6223 or by email
to: southlakespilates@gmail .com

Callanetics Sessions

Callanetics every Friday morning from
9.30 - 1 0.30am at Burton Memorial Hall

Special Offer
CALLANETICS & ZUMBA

1) 1 Class per week £5
2) *5 Classes over 5 weeks £23 a saving of £2
3) *10 Classes over 10 weeks £45 a saving of £5

Contact Lesley Gaulter on
07749 756992 or email :

l .gaulter@hotmail .co.uk and website:
www.callaneticsblackpool.co.uk

http://localhistory.burtonweb.org.uk

Holme & District

Local History
Society

May - August Meetings

are Members Only Events

Indoor meetings at Burton Memorial
Hall re-start in September

Visitors & new members welcome
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Circuit Training
Mondays 7.1 5 - 8.1 5pm

BMH Main Hall

Wednesdays 7.1 5 - 8.1 5pm HIIT
BMH Club Room

Fridays 6.1 5 - 7.1 5pm
BMH Reception Room

Improve your Strength & Endurance
Cardio-Vascular System

Body Composition & Flexibi l ity

For further info call John 01 524 781 707

Burton in Kendal
Rainbows Brownies & Guides

I f you or your daughter would l ike to
know more about joining or volunteering

please call 0800 1 69 5901 or visit
www.girlguiding.org.uk/interested

Mobile Banking Service
Memorial Hall Car Park

Fridays
1 .1 5pm - 1 .45pm

http: //www.natwest.com/personal/more-ways/g4/
atwests-mobile-banking-service/cumbria.ashx

Burton Crown Green Bowling

We meet every Monday night from about 6.30
unti l 8.00 (ish) from about mid-March, and
anyone wishing to try their hand wil l be more
than welcome. More detai ls from David
Raynor, Secretary, tel: 01 524 734375.

Burton Indoor Bowling Club

We meet each Wednesday afternoon 2 ti l l
4. I t's good fun and exercise. Why not try it
out? Everyone welcome at Burton
Memorial Hall .

LADIES BADMINTON

Ladies Badminton meets in the BMH every
Tuesday from 1 .30pm - 2.30pm. If anyone
would l ike to join the group please ask for
more detai ls from Stephanie Micklethwaite on
781 073.

ART IN BURTON
Three art groups meet regularly in the
Memorial Hall . I f you are interested, why not
contact the group leaders to find out more
about each session?

Monday 2 pm ­ 4 pm Mary Newell, tel: 782749
Thursday 9.30 am ­ 12 noon Judith Ellis, tel: 781057

Friday 9.30 am ­ 12 noon Paula Firth, tel: 781984

County Library
Van Times

The library van wil l be in the Memorial
Hall car park every Monday between
1 0.00 - 11 .00 a.m. Why not pop along
and save yourself a trip to Kendal?

Library Coffee Morning
Monday 5 May
1 0am - 11 am

Burton Memorial Hall

South Lakes Age UK

BURTON LUNCH CLUB

The Burton Lunch Club meets on the 2nd

Wednesday of every month in the Kings Arms,
Burton. The club is open to anyone aged 55 or
older. To join the club and book your lunch
please contact Mrs Margaret Prady on 01 524
7811 95. The next meeting is Wed 1 4 May.
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Burton-in-Kendal
Voluntary Car Scheme

I f you need transport to hospital, doctor,
dentist, optician etc please contact Lynne
Herd on 781 905. When she is away please
contact Peter or Kathryn Smith on 7821 98. (I f
you could spare some time time as a driver
you would be most welcome, please contact
Lynne or Peter for detai ls. )

SURGERY TIMES
Dr JH Gorrigan

By appointment only at the
Memorial Hall .

To make appointments
please telephone 01 5395 63307

Child Health Clinic

1 st Wednesday of each month

1 0.00 -11 .00 am

No appointment necessary

Health Visitor: Shirley Bennett 015395 64887

OUT OF HOURS PHARMACY
SERVICE

Ash Trees Pharmacy
Market Street, Carnforth

Monday to Friday 7am to 11 pm
Saturday 8am to 6.30pm

Sunday 8am to 6pm

Tel: 01 524 727877 - Fax: 01 524 730421

Useful Phone Numbers
Burton News Editors 01 524 781 306

Burton Post Office 01 524 781 828

Morewood School 01 524 781 627

Dallam School 01 5395 651 65

QES, Kirkby Lonsdale 01 5242 71 275

CrimeStoppers 0800 555 111

Police non-emergency 1 01

Kendal Library 01 539 71 3520

Kendal Hospital 01 539 732288

Lancaster Hospital 01 524 65944

Council Switchboards
Cumbria CC 01 228 606060

South Lakeland DC 08450 504434

Civil Registration Services
Births, Marriages, Deaths

Registration of Births and Deaths is overseen by the
Kendal Registrar’s Office, based in County Hall,
Kendal. Telephone 01539 713567 or send an e­mail
to kendal.registeroffice@cumbriacc.gov.uk

Registrations may also be undertaken at Milnthorpe
and Kirkby Lonsdale Libraries by appointment only,
contact the Kendal Office to arrange an
appointment. To arrange a marriage contact the
Kendal Registrar.

Cumbria County Council Highways Hotl ine

0845 609 6609
to report road or pavement problems

SLDC Recycling Information
Andy Vickers

Customer Contact Centre
on 0845 050 4434
or by email to:

recycling@southlakeland.gov.uk

Burton in Kendal
Parish Council

Meetings are 3rd Thursday of every month

7.30pm in the Memorial Hall

Meetings:
Members of the public are always welcome to observe.
Each meetings includes an OPEN FORUM where
parishioners may raise matters of concern to them.

Planning applications:
Parishioners are asked to ensure they notify the PC as
well as the planning authority of any comments or
objections they have about any planning application
within the parish.

Agendas, Minutes & Contact Details:
Are available on the PC notice board outside the
Memorial Hall, on the PC website, or on request from the
Parish Clerk.

Website:
Documents relating to the PC may be downloaded or
read online here: www.burton­in­kendal­pc.gov.uk

For further information, contact
The Clerk ­ Jane Johnson on 784836

Community Info



Coffee Morning & Plant Sale, Sat 1 0 May 1 0am - 11 .45am, BMH

Burton Art & Craft Society Annual Exhibition, Sat 31 May & Sun 1 June, BMH

Cumbria Family History Society Afternoon Tea & Talks, Sat 1 4 June, BMH

HDLHS Summer Trip, Saturday 21 June, see page 8 for detai ls

An Evening of Music from the Movies & Stage, Sat 28 June 7.30pm, BMH

BMH Strawberry Saturday, Sat 5 July 1 0am-1 2noon, BMH

Butterfly Walk, Sat 5 July, Holme Park Quarry Local Nature Reserve

BRT Village Fun Day, Saturday 1 2 July, Burton Recreation Ground

Moth Evening, Friday 1 August, Holme Park Quarry Local Nature Reserve

BMH Children's Summer Activities Week, Mon 4 - Fri 8 August, BMH

Burton Annual 1 0K and Fun Run, Sunday 1 4 September

BMH CraftMarket 201 4, Sat 20 & Sun 21 September 1 0am-4pm, BMH

BMH Harvest Fair, Sat 1 8 October 1 0am - 1 2 noon, BMH

WW1 Commemoration Exhibition, Sat 25 & Sun 26 October, BMH

Bonfire Night, Wednesday 5 November

Children's Parties Year 3-6, Saturday 6 December 6.30pm ti l l 8.30pm

Children's Parties Pre-school-Year 2, Sunday 7 December 2pm til l 4.30pm

ADVANCE DIARY DATES

the views expressed within burton news are not necessarily the views of the editorial committee

BMH = BURTON MEMORIAL HALL BCSC = Burton Children’s Sports Committee

BMS = Burton Morewood School BRT = Burton Recreation Trust
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